ROTARY 4-WAY TEST

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Attendance Last Week
19 ZOOM 46 in person







Chartered 1921

Distinct 7570, Area 1, Club

August 22, 2024

OUR PROGRAM THIS WEEK:

Gracie Flowers and Josiah (JoJo) Carter
Rebound Exchange Students

WHAT'S COMING UP. . .

Aug. 22 - Board Meeting, beginning 5:30 pm

Aug. 29 - Amanda Burrell, Graduate of Recovery Court

Sept. 5 - New Member Talks

Sept. 12 - Neighborhood Nights event at Whittier Park

Sept. 21 & 22 - APPLE HARVEST FESTIVAL

BOARD MEETING

THURSDAY NIGHT - Aug. 22

Board Meeting beginning at 5:30 5:30 to 6:30 Board Agenda.

6:30-7:30 developing board goals for the year. *Members are encouraged to attend & it's a make-up!*

TRAVEL LODGE SIGN

Trey Kern awarded **Donna Parish** the coveted Travel Lodge sign as recognition for her efforts for the club.



CLUB 2024-2025 YEARBOOK

The new Directory is available for pick up at the Sergeant-at-Arms desk.

NEW BOARD MEMBER

President John swore in Malinda Henkel as a new Board member. She's replacing Darcus Breneman who moved up to Treasurer.



NEW MEMBER INDUCTION

Last week President John inducted Audi Wynn. Her sponsors were Tricia Simpson and Diane Ruckman. She is a retired orthopedic surgeon currently



practicing occupational medicine. Welcome Audi!

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING

After our noon meeting on Aug. 29th to discuss upcoming events. *New members welcome!*

OUR PROGRAM LAST WEEK

Denny Madigan gave the club a detailed description of his business, An Affair to Remember. An Affair to Remember has been in operation since 1998, Denny bought the



business in 2010. Denny says that they still offer the same services that they offered 26 years ago.

An Affair to Remember offers digitizing services transferring old technology to new technology. The old technology varies from 8 Millimeter film to VHS and audio tapes. Denny said, "if it's on tape we can digitize it." To transfer the film they use a 1946 projector. Denny says they also deal with slides, lots of slides, including a 7300 slide project that has recently been completed. In addition to their digitizing business An Affair to Remember videos over 100 weddings a year and offers screen and projector rentals. Denny says they focus on customer service and have longstanding relationships with their clients. Denny encourages us all to get our precious memories on a USB drive so that they can be enjoyed and preserved.



The generous donation from Winchester Rotary helped with nearly half of the renovation expenses, and now the library is open and serving the community.

Many thanks from a grateful little town in Nicaragua. All our best, Rosemary Green

Absentees Aug. 15 Marc Abrams William Aikens Scott Arthur Jenny Baker Lori Bales Jackie Bates John Blevins Kim Blosser Darcus Breneman Jan Bresch

Keri Burkhart

Kevin Callanan

Eric Chrisman Michelle Cody Linda Coffman Julia Connell Andrea Cosans Nancy Davis Rosalee Delcampo Robert DeMay Marie Dil. Orenzo Dana Evans Patrick Finn Ann Fox

Krista Gibbs
Phil Glaize
Kim Herbstritt
Sven Hlywiak
Heather Hovermale
Sherry Hudson
James Imoh
Donna Jenkins
John Jewell
Jaime Karalis
Don Karolyi
Dave Kelly
David Kent

Mari Kofalt Pat Kofalt Chris Kyser Alexis LaPorte Chris Lewis Rick Mabe Paul Magness Neile Martin Chris Merchant Guss Morrison Kent Mull Steve Parrish Debra Purrington Christian Redmer Madelyn Rodriguez Ben Rothermel Roy Schwarz Nancy Silva Brandan Thomas Michelle Thomas Les Veach Ed White Jessica White Ben Weber Jim Youngblood

ARE YOU BEHIND?

Please help us to continue to do good things by keeping your dues paid. Shane will gladly take your cash or credit card at the Sgt-at-Arms desk, or go to our website and pay online. There's always the old school way of simply mailing a check in. Your dues are counted on to help make ends meet and keep to our budget. Let's make this a debt-free club!

ANNOUNCEMENTS

>> The Board has selected **Opportunity Scholars**, as recommended by the committee, as the beneficiary for our Rotary Golf event.



NEIGHBORHOOD NIGHTS

Our club is a co-sponsor for the **September 12th Neighborhood** Nights event at Whittier Park. **Neighborhood Nights** is the City of Winchester's effort to bring "City Hall to the Community".

We will be grilling hotdogs and handing out information about our Club. There will also be a taco truck, games, and at dusk a movie will be shown."

For questions or to help out, contact **Kit Redmer** at 720-289-1830 or *kitredmer@hotmail.com*. He needs about 4-6 people to make this happen.

Apple Harvest Festival



Hope to see you at the **APPLE HARVEST FESTIVAL** committee meeting after Rotary on Thursday (August 22nd).

JOIN US AT THE APPLE HARVEST FESTIVAL! It's our 50th anniversary and

we're celebrating with "Apple Harvest at Night", Saturday night. As with previous festivals, this is an "all-hands-on-deck" event so please sign up! Each shift you work counts as a floating makeup, which means you can use it anytime during the year.

Use this Sign Up Genius link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508044BAFAA2BA0FC1-50601974-apple

Or feel free to email Darla & she will add you to the list. Please consider signing up sooner, than later! Why not DO IT NOW? All areas need help...parking set up and assistance, gate admission, kids area, set up, tear down, festival maintenance, serve adult beverages (always a fav)...there is something for everyone!

NEW MEMBERS...please sign up...It's a great way to get to know your fellow Rotarians at work!

ROTARIANS ARE PEOPLE OF ACTION!

Yours in Rotary,

Darla & Paul, Festival Co-Chairs

Make-ups* (Date & Function Attended)
Scott Arthur – 7/9 – Frederick County Rotary Club
Darcus Breneman – 6/13 – Golf Committee Meeting
Robin Cardillo – 8/13 – Apple Harvest Committee Mtg
Patrick Finn – 8/3 – Apple Harvest Committee Meeting
Wilson Gilbert – 8/13 – Apple Harvest Committee Mtg
Mari Kofalt – 8/9 – Apple Harvest Committee Meeting
Pat Kofalt – 8/3 – County Fair Volunteer
Chris Kyser – 8/9 – Apple Harvest Committee Meeting
Les Veach – 6/27 – Golf Committee Meeting

Turning in a Make-up?

Please make sure to complete all information, including your name, the event or club attended, date attended and date making-up on all make-cards and slips submitted.

HEALTH REPORT

Libba reported that **Jamie Karalis** is recovering from nasal surgery performed earlier this month in Pittsburgh.

HEALTH TIP

Libba let us know that **August is Medical Alert Awareness month.** Libba said that a nationwide medical alert system using bracelets to identify an individual's medical information was created in 1956 and was signed into law in 1978 under Jimmy Carter.

Last week Libba encouraged club members to get some exercise and support a good cause by joining **CCAP's 4th Annual Bike Tour.** The family ride will be at the MSV but also 30, 50, 70 and 100 mile routes are available for those ready to test their endurance. The event will take place **August 24th.**

CAMP FANTASTIC

Dave Smith offered thanks to all those who helped during the annual Camp Fantastic picnic and braved the difficult weather during Hurricane Debbie.

RUMMAGE SALE-NEW DATE - OCT, 19TH!

The Rummage Sale Committee decided to POSTPONE THE RUMMAGE SALE UNTIL OCT. 19TH. It was determined that there wasn't enough time to adequately organize the sale or enough manpower available to pull the sale off.

Hopefully, members will be able to help out in October. Put the new date on your calendar now!!!

> RUMMAGE SALE COMMITTEE MEETING

At 11am before our regular Club meeting

Thursday, AUG 29th to discuss logistics of the upcoming sale Oct. 19th at the Ruritan grounds. New members are strongly encouraged to come check out this fun and highly social event.



President - John Lamanna President-Elect - Paul Frank Secretary - Bob Hall Treasurer - Darcus Breneman

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2024-2027 Cyril Barch, Dan Abel, Diane Ruckman, David Kelly
 2023-2026 Gary Chrisman, John Elrick, Malinda Henk, Rick Mabe
 2022-2025 Wilson Gilbert , Darla McCrary, Chuck Peterson, Ridge White

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT - Jenny Baker

Newsletter Editor: Sue Rich

Reporter: Tom Byrd